## Report of Recreation Council Meeting - November 18,1940.

The Christmas party was discussed again and because they can not have rum at the party it was suggested that a wine punch be made and given away with refreshment tickets. This will be discussed further in the meeting of the Entertainment Committee.

The Informal dance was reported as very unsuccessful last saturday. The Recreation Council attempted to analyze the difficulty and come to some comclusion with regard to future dances of this type. There was a general feeling that there have been too many informal dances and that they were too highly organized. The original purpose of introducing the Carriage Barn to the students for use on Saturday nights was felt to have been achieved and the Dance Committee will recommend that in the future the Carriage Barn be suggested as a place to go on weekends and records will be supplied for informal dancing every weekend, but that there be no organized dances as there have been during the past months. However, if necessary, they will plan to have one or two of these dances at the beginning of the term to get things started in the Carriage Barn. This will not be decided until a later date when student oppinion will be taken into account.

with regard to the Carriage Barn, it was suggested that the little room up stairs be turned into a living room in order to make room for couples on weekends, because in some houses living rooms are used primarily se guests and students are forced to give them up. This plan will be discussed further, but it is probable that all the money has been used that was allotted for the Carriage Barn.

Respectfully submitted,

Florence booker

Representative from Community Council on Recreation Council.